Maplewood Citizens Association

General Membership Meeting

Date:  September 16, 2015
7:30 pm
Draft Minutes:

Attendees:  Allen Myers, president; Hugh Barteman, treasurer, Jo Batky, secretary and at least 27 others.

Presesntation by Toni Fossett, Manager Post Office Operations and Joan Kleinman, representing Congressman VanHollen’s office:

Ms. Toni Fossett has been with the USPS for 30 years including time in the Bethesda office.  She has just undertaken the position of Postmaster of the Westlake Post Office, the distribution center for Maplewood.  Ms. Fossett addressed her understanding of the numerous post office deficiencies including late and incorrect mail delivery, mail carriers on the phone, problems with “holding” mail, poor service at the post office, etc.  She explained that many new staff members are being hired and trained as well as existing staff undergoing retraining.  Mail should be delivered by 5 pm.  Many attendees addressed their individual experiences with the post office including mostly complaints.  Some attendees praised their long-time carrier, Pho Ng. Ms. Fossett clarified the policy that carriers are required to avoid dogs. She repeatedly encouraged neighbors to call her with their problems and concerns.

Ms. Fossett emphasized her intention to correct the problems and provide excellent mail service!
Ms. Joan Kleinman agrees with Ms. Fossett and supports the goals and plans for the Post Office.
Ms Fossett can be reached at: tony.v.fossett@usps.gov / 202-438-6483
Digital Residential Permit Parking System:
The DOT representative was unable to attend.  Allen summarized the new digital residential permit parking program which was implemented in Maplewood on September 1, 2015.  Please read the September Mapleleaf  article which summarizes the program.  Permits may be acquired by computer or by phone.  Allen requests that he be notified if you have difficulties with the system.  

For more information about the system and registration:  montgomerycounty.digitalpermits.com / 855-510-3995                             Bethesda office:  4720 Cheltenham Drive (7:30 am – 4 pm) 240-777-8770

Village Update:  Vice President Mary Jo Deering was unable to attend the meeting but provided a summary of the Maplewood Village activities since its inception 18 months ago.  Jo Batky read the report.  Many successful activities have taken place and the program continues to grow and prosper.  Contact Mary Jo for further information.  Activities are posted on the listserv.  

Business Meeting:

Secretary’s Report- The draft minutes from the May 20, 2015 general meeting were distributed to the attendants and approved per motion by Dan Pierce.  

Treasurer’s Report- The report included the period from May 21 to September 16, 2015.  The largest expense was $1325.15 for the Spring Social (in June).  Income was from new memberships (36) and advertising fees.  Ending balance $11,805.99.  FAES Legal Fund has been resolved.  Membership for the 2015 year was 177.  New membership year begins in September.  Report approved per motion by Ralph Schofer.  

BRAC Implementation Committee-Jan Maalouf:  The committee meets quarterly.  In attendance at the meeting 9/15/15 was Delegate Al Carr, Jr. and representatives from US Congressman Chris VanHollen and Councilmember Roger Berliner offices. There is a new commander of the Naval Support Activity Base (NASB) Captain Marvin Jones, who was transferred to Bethesda from Charleston, SC.   The crossing project plan to go under Rockville Pike has received two bids and they are being reviewed.  Meeting included discussion of metro issues, traffic and construction.  

Open Forum:  

Allen discussed the continuous Cedar Lane back-up which he has been dealing with all summer.  Construction should take another year.  

Discussion about cut-through traffic especially on Beech and Linden Aves. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:50.

Draft minutes by Jo Batky, secretary

